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Dear Gary:

Enclosed is a newsclip fron a Juarez newspaper an'd our
translation of the story.
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Gemeral Manager
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The following is a summary translation of a news story that
appeared in Diario de Juarez on July 21, 1987:

TEXAS VIOLATES AGREEMENT ON NUCLEAR WASTE

(No deposit of radioactive waste within 100 kilometers from the
common border),

violating the bilateral agreement.of August 14, 1983 between
Mexico and the United States, the legislators of the State of
Texas approved the construction of a nuclear disposal site in an
area only 18 kilometers from the border with Chihuahua. The
agreement establishes a limit.of 100 kilometers from the common
border; there can be not construction that endangers the ecology
or atmosphere, above all, dealing with installations where there-<

is a danger of radioactive material.

The Agreement of Cooperation for the Protection of the
Atmosphere on the Border was signed by the diplcmatic authorities
of Mexico and the United States, in the City of La Paz, Lower
. California, in August of 1983, however, this did not seem to be
very important when the Texas Legislature favored such a decision.

While the Mexican government remains silent, the inhabitants of
this rural area; both on the Mexican side in Chihuahua and on the
Texas' side, have begun to see the way.to refute the approval of-
the actions of the Texas Legislature, since the installation of

'

the so-called " nuclear cemetery" would cause enormous damage to
the ecology and above all could contaminate the deposits of water
that supply the people of El Paso and Juarez.

In the meantime, the mayor of Juarez, Jaime Bermudez Cuaron
assured, "looking at the incongruous and inhumane position of the
Texas Legislators who approved the construction of a nuclear waste
dump only 30 miles from the city limits of El Paso and which
undoubtedly would affect not only the neighboring city but
directly, the municipality of Juarez, we ask the intervention of
the Mexican government by means of the Foreign Relations
Secretaries, Department of Urban Development and Ecology, Energy
and Mining, that they present a diplomatic protest to the United
States government."

.

IT WOULD PRESENT VERY GRAVE DANGERS

I The waters of the Bravo River are in eminent danger of being
contaminated with radioactivity and with it thousands of acres of
agricultural lands, both Mexican and American, if the legislators
of Texas decide to construct a nuclear waste dump in Fort
Handcock, a town that is only 18 kilometers from the Mexican town
of Porvenir.

Various social and political groups of Texas, especially in El
Paso, are opposed to locating a nuclear waste dump near the city
that now has nearly half a million inhabitants.

.
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The nuclear waste ' dump could contaminate the water of the Bravo
Rive r, with which thousands of acres of cultivated land are
irrigated and also the water supply from which the drinking water
is taken, according to the frightened inhabitants of El Paso.

According to the ones who oppose this, a nuclear waste dump
carries more dangers than advantages for humans: _ it is costly, it
will need to be watched and repaired for a period of 300 years,

'

the concrete walls can become damaged by the acid rains, and
radioactive particles could infiltrate the water supply of the
surrour ing towns.

BACKGROUND |

The worries of the the people of El Paso and the mayor. of
Juarez, hav( caused them to unite to protest-- it began when the
federal government of the Unite-d States decreed that each state
would have to construct its own nuclear waste dump in order to
deposit the radioactive wastes from its plants and industries.

Though several states can join to construct a common dump which
they would share, the Texas Congress decided to have its own
facility, choosing the site this year.

Fort Handcock, a town in Hudspeth County, close to Mexican
territory, was selected for this purpose. The town hardly has 500
inhabitants and the County 2,700, who's situation was favored by
the decision of the Texas Congress. Their protests would have
little weight.

More than 40 military plants, also electric and medical
facilities of Texas, which produce nuclear wastes would deposit
their dangerous wastes in the projected site. Among these are the
United States Army, Air Force, Navy, as well as private
businesses.

PROTESTANT OF THE HUCLEAR DUMP- Jaime Bermudez Cuaron

Mayor Jaime Bermudez Cuaron will ask the federal government to
intervene--he will use a diplomatic protest before the United

-States because of the installation of the nuclear waste dump which
they plan to build only a few kilometers from the Mexican border
and which would affect the inhabitants of the two nations. .

The Municipal President noted that Cuidad Juarez and El Paso
will join their forces to avoid the construction of such a
facility, approved by the Texas Congress, be built only 18 miles
from the Mexican border.

It is possible that the first week of August the Municipal
President, Jaime Bermudez Cuaron and the mayor of El Paso will
meet to coordinate their forces of protest.
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